
 

9th/Feb/2020 

 

Dear All the member in the world 

Junior Chamber International Japan 

President Masafumi Ishida  

Junior Chamber International Kanazawa 

Chief Director Yuichi Tsuruyama 

 

 

About correspondence to new coronavirus 

 

At present, multiple outbreaks of new coronavirus-related pneumonia have been 

reported in Wuhan, Hubei Province, China. In Japan, several cases of outbreaks have 

been confirmed mainly in central Tokyo.However, the New Coronavirus Infectious 

Disease Control Headquarters was held in the Diet, and the spread of infection was 

suppressed by prompt response. . 

The 2020 JCI Kanazawa Conference will be held from February 21 to 23, 2020, as 

originally planned. 

 

Current status of new coronaviruses in Japan and Ishikawa Prefecture 

In Japan, the new coronavirus infectious disease has been transmitted from person to 

person in Japan, but the epidemic is not widespread at present. In addition, as of 

February 4, 2020, there are no reports of people infected with the new coronavirus in 

Ishikawa Prefecture. 

 

Measures at JCI Kanazawa Conference 2020 

(1) For members including overseas delegates, if you are not feeling well, such as 

fever, cough, runny nose, please participate. 

I will inform you to forego it. 

(2) Make sure you know what you can do for yourself, such as masks, gargles, and 

hand washing for prevention, and at the entrance. 

Prepare to distribute masks. 

(3) Alcohol at the entrance to the venue of the hokkoku shinbun akabane Hall and 

Kanazawa City Cultural Hall (specified in English and Japanese) 

Install disinfectant. 



(4) An emergency contact for JCI Kanazawa Meeting 2020 will be established. 

(5) We will always gather information such as the government's response and make 

decisions on the event. 

(6) If fever or symptoms occur, cooperate with a medical institution so that they can 

respond quickly. 

 

While we can never guarantee that traveling to Japan is risk free, we are committed to 

doing everything we can to protect participants from the new coronavirus. 

 

I look forward to seeing you all in Kanazawa. 


